Dear

As a concerned citizen I wish to make two requests regarding refugees and asylum seekers.

Firstly, I ask that you significantly increase, even double, our yearly refugee and humanitarian intake.

Experience shows that most refugees settle well into our communities and accept their responsibilities. They are grateful to make a new home in this country. Why be so fearful now?

The research by the Refugee Council of Australia in 2010 for the Department of Immigration and Citizenship shows that they "...have had a profound impact in enhancing the nation's social, cultural and economic life."

Secondly, I do not agree with offshore processing of claims of asylum seekers. Because of the frightful conditions and life-threatening effects on the detainees, I ask that both Detention Facilities in Nauru and Manus Island be closed immediately.

If asylum seekers must have their claims processed offshore, I highly recommend a well-funded and humanitarian Regional Processing Centre that would quickly and appropriately address the claims of those seeking asylum in our region. This is not to say that we shift responsibility to the countries, including New Zealand, in our region but that we share the responsibility of resettlement with them.

I encourage you to make great personal efforts at this time of elections to seek better, more humane, just and fairer solutions. Refugees, rather than being a statistic, are first of all people, who have faces, names and individual stories like us.

With every good wish.

Yours sincerely,
